SILC Finance Committee Meeting
Mar. 3, 2014 (2:00pm – 3:40pm)
Attendees noted below: 
Present:  Ping Miller (Chair), Oshana Watkins, Renee Cummins, Kim Lambert, Will Miller (Exec. Dir.), Kathleen Boaté (SILC staff)
Absent:  Kay Miley

Agenda:

· Funding Freeze Update / Cash Advance
· January P&E

· Funding Requests
· Cash Advance

Funding Freeze Update / Cash Advance
The funding freeze is effective February 24 to May 8th according to RSA.
SILC requested an advance of $49,675.00 and to expedite January Reimbursement $24,384.24.

SILC received both payments before the funding freeze, this should get us through to the end of May.  VR will not have access to any additional Part B funds until May.  

Reviewed the January P&E Report: 
a.  Ping Reviewed – 
a. Overage in Member Travel – Reviewed by Kathleen & Will
i. Greenville Meeting hotel expense higher than state rate

ii. GREAT Conference registrations

iii. January SILC meeting: Members needed to stay extra night due to early morning training meeting and extra lunch provided for training meeting

iv. Difficult to predict the expenses for quarterly meeting as it relates to members and their needs
b. IL Summit for May has been cancelled by Executive Committee due to budget constraints.  Could possibly have it in Sept. if funds are available or we can add it to the July SILC Quarterly meeting
Funding Requests:

· Went over spreadsheet which reflects the unfunded Goals and how much it would cost to fund these Goals ($62,900)
· We are moving into current year funds by this amount (8.5% of current year funds)
· Second eyechart Part B Funds projecting into next state plan

· Assuming state plan will be the same and Part B Funding remains the same
· Carryover Funds and Current Year Fund Buckets

Will reviewed the Chart. This will assist in setting future budgets
	Date
	FY2014
	FY2015
	FY2016
	FY2017
	FY2018

	Oct 1, 2014 – Sept 30, 2015 funds available:
	$534,000
	$508,341
	 
	 
	 

	Spend:
	($534,000)
	($36,902)
	 
	 
	 

	Oct 1, 2015 – Sept 30, 2016 funds available:
	 
	$471,439
	$508,341
	 
	 

	Spend:
	 
	($471,439)
	($99,463)
	 
	 

	Oct 1, 2016 – Sept 30, 2017 funds available:
	 
	 
	$408,878
	$508,341
	 

	Spend:
	 
	 
	($408,878)
	($162,024)
	 

	Oct 1, 2017 – Sept 30, 2018 funds available:
	 
	 
	 
	$346,317
	$508,341

	Spend:
	 
	 
	 
	($346,317)
	($224,585)


 
Ping requests adding a line item which reflects the current spending of SILC office and all CILs to reflect where we are currently.  We can change Spend to Projection and add line Item for Current Spending Level.  Will has requested an updated Part B Spending Report from Gay Joyner at VR.  Chart will be updated once the SILC office receives the reports from VR.  
If we continue spending at this rate funds will eventually run out.  Goal is to get to 50% carry over funds and 50% current year funds.  

At the end of this year temporary ARRA funds will no longer be available.  There may be I&E funds that become available to the SILC.  Looking to fund the SILC office with I&E funds.  Have meeting with VR tomorrow to discuss this possibility.  October 1, 2015 we move into our next fiscal year.  We will have approx.. $210,000 less of ARRA funds which funded the Wilmington Center.  We will have to find a way to make up for this loss.  
Ping questioned “What if we went to all current year funding?”  Will responded, “If you are in the current year and there is a Federal freeze like what happened last year, you would not have access to current year funds.  Since we are working in carryover funds, we would not be affected by a Federal Freeze.  It is a good practice to do the 50% carry over and 50% current year funds.  This will make for much more efficient use of funds now that we are getting into current year funds.”
YLF Funding Request

Requested additional $25,000 to cover expenses such as full-time nurse for event to address medication management and the costs for the college campus has increased.
This request is only for this year to get the YLF through the current SPIL.
The costs were in the power point presented at the last SILC meeting.
Event goal is to have 20 delegates.
In light of the fact we will be losing $210,000 in ARRA funds FY2016, the decision was tabled until after the meeting with VR.  SILC finance committee is looking for a recommendation from the SILC office on how to proceed and what amount would be appropriate. 

DRC Funding Request

DRC is requesting $3,500 to continue to fund transitions in progress.  Finance Members voted.
Quorum met

Kim motioned to endorse the $3,500 for DRC.

Ping & Oshana seconded

All in favor 

Endorsement for additional $3,500 for DRC Passed 

DRNC Conference sponsorship of $250 agreed upon by committee

Next Finance committee meeting is scheduled for March 17.  Will discuss YLF Funding Request

Minutes by Kathleen Boaté
